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To: EDAS Users 
Date: 19/03/2018 
Subject: EDAS FTP RINEX navigation files 
  
 

 

EDAS FTP RINEX navigation files dated after 27
th

 January 2017 were detected to sporadically 

contain GPS satellite ephemeris linked to an incorrect PRN number. As announced in v1.0 of this 

service notice, a solution has been developed and integrated into an EDAS system release. 

 

Hence, this service notice informs users that the sporadic problem of incorrect GPS ephemeris in 

EDAS FTP RINEX navigation files is solved and it will no longer be observed in files dated after 

March 7
th

 2018. 
 

Users are invited to contact the EGNOS Helpdesk if abnormal performance results are observed while 

working with EDAS FTP RINEX navigation files. 
 

 

 

CONTACT US  

 

Should you have any question related to this Service Notice or EGNOS, please, contact egnos-

helpdesk@essp-sas.eu or +34 911 236 555 (H24/7) 

For more information about EGNOS, please, visit the EGNOS User Support website at https://egnos-

user-support.essp-sas.eu 
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